## A-8, ALL MEET IN RICHLAND

## "The on-site soil testing and meeting was very productive."

From: Date: "David Scheidegg" <david@snsce.com> Monday, November 24, 2008 4:31 PM

To:

"Chuck Chiarello" <BVT99CHUCK@aol.com>; "Mayor Chuck" <buenavst-mayor@comcast.net>; "Richard Calareso"

<prrk4steam@aol.com>; "'Ronald Trebing'" <buenavst-admin@comcast.net>

Subject: package treatmen

Mayor Chuck,

FYI, We completed preliminary soil testing for the package treatment plant (s) in Richland today. Gene Petit from the ACUA, Ed Wengrowski and Dave Kutner from the Pinelands and John Peterson and Bob Lindow from Atlantic County were all on site along with myself and staff. Gene from Public works did an excellent job with the backhoe.

The soils on the 52 acre piece are much better than those at Richland Station.

Mr. Petit indicated that he is proceeding with this project without a formal signed agreement with the Pinelands at this time. He indicated that as soon as the ACUA needs to hire any consultants or spend any cash money the agreement will need to be finalized and signed.

We will be repairing a report of the soil tests and laboratory analysis along with an updated plan and then will forward to Gene Petit for his use. We will copy the pinelands and Atl. County Planning also.

John Peterson indicated that as of today, Atlantic County will be preparing the NJDEP mandated county sewer service plan. He will include our proposed Richland Village Sewer service area in that plan.

The on-site soil testing and meeting was very productive.

Dave

David S. Scheidegg, PE,PP,CME SchaefferNassarScheidegg Consulting Engineers, LLC 1425 Cantillon Boulevard Mays Landing, NJ 08330 Phone 609.625.7400 Ext. 105 Fax 609.272.8411 david@snsce.com